Winner School District 59-2
Superintendent Advisory Meeting
November 10, 2021
1:00 pm

Greeting from Mr. Morehart

Enrollment Summary Report

Reports from Staff Members

Reports from Community Members

Reports from RSTED




Superintendent Advisory Committee Meeting Notes

Winner School District

Administration Building — Mr. Morehart’s office
1:00 PM

Nov 10, 2021

Members present: Keven Morehart, Kim DeMers, Val Ewing, Haley Barfuss, Danielle Kucera, Marilyn
Herman, Julie Manke, Diane Kludt, Sherry Lafferty, Winona DeSersa, Melissa Gabrielle, Krista Antoine,
DeAnne Felix

Members absent: Francis Brandis, Alma Small, Becky Sitting Bear
Member Reports:

Mr. Morehart — Enrollment — decrease in HS Native American Students. Approved using ESSER money
to add wrestling and cheer and dance room.

Winona — Wondering why some kids are leaving.
Kim — Great speakers coming in December. Kim is starting to work with MS students.

Diane - Spent October talking to Elem students about healthy choices for your body. Red Ribbon week
went well.

Danielle — Has been contacting parents and has made some progress with attendance. She has also
been working on Native American Heritage month.

Sherry — Would like to have a training on the process up to the truancy board. We will set up a meeting
to streamline the WSD process.

Melissa — Trying to refine the process for attendance.
Marilyn — It is tough getting kids to school. Would like to see more contacts with parents in person.
Haley — She is working with Southern Plains to go into the classroom.

DeAnne- Lakota Club was on Thursday. They are studying the Lakota language. They have started hand
games and are getting ready for LNI.

Krista — Would like more presentations in school about drugs. Maybe a regular system or at Family Fun
Night. Sherry says that JOM can help some.

Val — Had a financial aid night. 43/44 seniors applied for at least 1 college in the state during free
application week. Val also had a senior parent meeting to help parents realize what they should be
doing each month. Girls group started. They will meet fora 2" time next week. They will focus on
proper use of technology and dealing with friendships. Scholarship season is starting.

Next meeting will be in December 8, 2021




